SWD INTERNAL PERMITTING MEMORANDUM

TO: Mara Grace Nasca '
District Air Program Administrator
THRU: Cindy Zhang-Torres, P.E. | 40‘/
Air Permitting Manager
FROM: Danny Stubbs ALJL..
Air Permitting Engineer
DATE: 03/11/2011

. SUBJECT: Final Permit No: 1190011-007-AO
Facility Name: Robbins Manufacturing Company

Day 90: 04/18/2011

This project is for the renewal of the operation permit for Robbins Manufacturing Company.
This sawmill facility produces untreated wood products such as utility poles and lumber and
includes two wood fired boilers , two kilns, a sawdust silo and a planer shaving storage bin.
One of the boilers (EU ID No 002) has been shutdown since 9/6/2009 and was given a permit
expiration date of 9/6/2014, which is 5 years from the date of shutdown. This is in accordance
with rule 62-210.300(2)(a)3.b., F.A.C.

The enforcement status of this facility was reviewed by Mr. Jim McDonald. His comments were
received via email on January 21, 2011. He commented that the facility did not have any open
or closed enforcement cases within the past five years.

Mr. Malik Pickering, Ms. Brandy Flavors and I visited this facility as part of the permit renewal
process on February 4, 2011 and found that the emissions units described in the permit
adequately represented the equipment and processes at the plant. Mr. Pickering submitted his
comments regarding the facility to me via email on February 10, 2011 and stated that he no
recommended changes for the permit..

I recommend issuance of this permit.



Stubbs, Danny

From: ' William Ward [wward@robbinsiumber.com]
Sent: Friday, March 11, 2011 11:44 AM
To: Stubbs, Danny

Subject: Hurst Boiler

The last day Hurst boiler was operational was September 6, 2009.
If you need additional information please let me know.

William Ward ’

VP - Robbins
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